

RECEIVED

AUG 28 2020

HEALTH FACILITIES & SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

15878 North 1400th Street PO Box 1341 Effingham, IL 62401

August 27, 2020

Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 525 W. Jefferson St., Second Floor Springfield, IL 62761

Dear Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board members,

I am writing in support of the newly proposed Sarah Bush Lincoln Bonutti Clinic (Effingham Medical Office Building #20-030).

As one of the Architects on this project, I am excited about the interior design work we have been tasked with completing. Sarah Bush Lincoln has high standards for its facilities and we have worked together tirelessly to ensure that the space is functional and efficient for the staff, while being comfortable and soothing for patients.

SBL leaders know that patients who come for care may be stressed and anxious about their treatments. Designing bright and welcoming spaces that allow patients stress-free access to the facility helps to calm the mind and improve healthcare experiences.

Please accept this letter as an indication of my full support of Effingham Medical Office Building #20-030. Vote in support of quality construction and a focus on detail.

Sincerely,

Colton Davis

Project Architect, Utz + Associates P.C.